
 
 
 

Proposal to create a Sixth Form ‘Centre of Excellence’ at Bryncelynnog, utilise 
post 16 provision at Coleg y Cymoedd and St David’s College, Cardiff, and to 

remove sixth form provision at Cardinal Newman RC Comprehensive, 
Hawthorn and Pontypridd High Schools 

 
Community Impact Assessment 

 
This assessment is prepared in accordance with guidance contained within Annex C 
of the new statutory guidance circular 011/2018, the School Organisation Code, 
which will be implemented with effect from 1st November 2018 
 
This proposal is being consulted on between 15th October 2018 and 31st January 
2019, as part of a wider consultation regarding the reorganisation of school provision 
in the Hawthorn and Pontypridd areas of Rhondda Cynon Taf.  A detailed 
consultation document has been circulated to all prescribed consultees.  Copies have 
been forwarded to the WG in compliance with consultation and publication 
guidelines. The document advises of the availability of all required Impact 
Assessments and informs all consultees as to how they can obtain copies if they 
require them. 
 
The reasons for consideration of this particular proposal are fully outlined in the 
consultation document that has been widely distributed; this document clearly 
outlines the background to the proposal and why it has been necessary to bring it 
forward at this point in time. 
 
It must be noted that we are not closing any secondary school provision as a 
consequence of this particular proposal. The three schools that may lose 6th form 
provision will remain in situ, albeit with changes made to the age range of pupils they 
wish to admit (amended from 11 – 19 years to 3 – 16 years or 11 – 16 in the case of 
Cardinal Newman). Bryncelynnog Comprehensive School will have additional 
accommodation and facilities provided. Separate Community Impact Assessments 
have been prepared in respect of all other proposals being consulted upon at the 
current time. 
 
Taking into account the information provided above, it is considered that the 6th form 
element of our Hawthorn and Pontypridd School Reorganisation Proposals will have 
a neutral effect on the communities they serve. All facilities and services provided by 
these schools to their communities will remain in place. It is for this reason that a 
more detailed Community Impact Assessment has not been prepared for this 
proposal, as it is not deemed to be applicable or appropriate in the circumstances. 
 
The only potential impact will be on the pupils who may require 6th form education in 
the future, in that they may have to travel longer distances to access this provision. 
There are far too many different ‘permutations’ to outline the distances involved for 
individual pupils in this report. 
 
Transportation for pupils will be provided in accordance with the Council’s Learner 
Travel Policy in force at the time of the transfer of the post-16 provision to their new 
locations. Assessments will be undertaken in accordance with legislation in force and 
will involve the application of both distance and dangerous route criteria, if applicable. 
 


